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MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE: 5/13/2019 
 
SUBJECT: Proposed bicycle lanes and White Bear Avenue 
 
This memorandum summarizes the public process and comments received on Ramsey County’s proposal to 
install bicycle lanes on White Bear Avenue between Upper Afton Road and Suburban Avenue. The full text of all 
written comments is attached to the end of this memorandum.  
 
Community Engagement 
Saint Paul Public Works hosted a community meeting to discuss the proposed layout on March 28, 2019. Staff 
posted meeting materials on the city webpage immediately following the meeting. City staff also presented the 
project to the Transportation Committee on March 11, 2019. The Transportation Committee recommended 
approval of the project as proposed. 
 
White Bear Avenue Project Meeting 
Public Works staff hosted a meeting to share the proposed layout on March 28, 2019 at Battle Creek Recreation 
Center. Public Works staff mailed 94 fliers to residents and property owners within 200 feet of the proposed 
project that included meeting information and an overview of the project details and impacts. The fliers provided 
a map of the project, a link to the project website, contact information for project staff, and information about the 
project design. 
 
District 1 Community Council 
Public Works staff attended a meeting hosted by the District 1 Community Council Land Use Committee on April 
1, 2019. Staff presented information about the project and summarize public input from the Project Meeting. No 
formal action was taken by the Committee. 
 
Written Statements Received 
As of 5/13/2019, city staff received statements from nine individuals responding to the proposed project via: 
 

• Comment forms from the project meeting (4 statements) 
• Comments e-mailed to city staff (1 statement) 

 
 
 



Themes 
Themes identified in the statements are summarized below: 
 

• The proposed bike facilities will improve safety and / or connectivity between the neighborhood and other 
parts of Saint Paul and is consistent with the adopted Saint Paul Bicycle Plan. 

• The planned Gold Line BRT stations nearby will increase bicycling in the area. 
• Implementing bike lanes now as part of the overlay is an efficient use of funds. 
• The proposed lanes will not have meaningful connections to other bicycle facilities at the north end of the 

project. 
• Other bike routes throughout the City are not well maintained. 
• Increased enforcement of traffic laws is desired. 

 
 
 
 
 
Attachments 
1. Copy of Project Meeting Flyer 
2. Copy of City Council Public Hearing Notice 
3. Original text or transcription of all written statements received by city staff 
 



March 28, 2019 
6:30-7:30 PM 

Battle Creek Rec Center 
75 Winthrop St. 

St. Paul, MN 55119 

Ramsey County and the City of Saint Paul are hosting a project 
meeting to share information and take input on the proposal for 
bike lanes on White Bear Avenue between Upper Afton Road and 
Suburban Avenue. 
 
 

What is Proposed? 
Ramsey County is planning to resurface White Bear Avenue 
between Upper Afton Road and Suburban Avenue in 2019.  
 
The Saint Paul Bicycle Plan recommends adding bicycle lanes 
within the project area. Saint Paul and Ramsey County are 
proposing to install bike lanes when the street is resurfaced. 
 
 

Changes to Parking 
There is currently parking on both sides of White Bear Avenue 
within the project area.  Adding the proposed bike lanes would 
remove parking from the east side of White Bear Avenue from 
Upper Afton Road to Suburban Avenue. 
 
 

At the Meeting 
• Preliminary layouts will be shared. 
• Presentation at 6:45PM 
• Ramsey County and City Staff will be available to answer 

questions. 
• Comment forms will be provided. 

 

For more information on the project and to view the materials that will be presented at the meeting, please visit the project website at: 
www.stpaul.gov/bikeprojects 

Project Contacts: 
 
Ramsey County 
      Kathy Jaschke 
         651-266-7192 
         kathy.jaschke@ramseycounty.us 

 
City of Saint Paul 
      Reuben Collins 
         651-266-6059 
         reuben.collins@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

White Bear Avenue 
Resurfacing and Bikeway 
Project Meeting 



For more information on the project and to view the materials that will be presented at the meeting, please visit the project website at: 
www.stpaul.gov/bikeprojects 
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April 5, 2019 
 
Dear Saint Paul Resident / Property Owner:  
 
Ramsey County is resurfacing White Bear Avenue between Upper Afton Road and I-94 in the summer of 2019. The project will 
improve the pavement condition, upgrade curb ramps to meet ADA accessibility requirements, and add bike lanes. Removal of on-
street parking is proposed along the east side of White Bear Avenue from Upper Afton Road to Suburban Avenue. 
 
This project will be presented to the Saint Paul City Council on Wednesday, May 15. This will be a public hearing, and there will be 
an opportunity for public comment. The City Council will be asked to approve a resolution supporting Ramsey County’s proposal to 
add bicycle and pedestrian facilities and remove on-street parking from the east side of White Bear Avenue. 
 
This hearing will be held at: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Feedback Opportunities 
Saint Paul Public Works and Ramsey County attended a community meeting on March 28th to present information and receive 
feedback on the project. If you have not submitted a comment already or cannot attend the public hearing on May 15, you may 
email project staff or your Councilmember to have your comments entered into the public record. To review the proposed project in 
more detail, please visit the project website at: www.stpaul.gov/bikeprojects 
 
Project Contact 
Reuben Collins 
Phone: 651-266-6059 
Email: reuben.collins@ci.stpaul.mn.us 

 

 
5:30 PM, Wednesday, 

May 15, 2019 
 

City Council Chambers 
300 City Hall 

15 Kellogg Blvd, West 
Saint Paul, MN 55102 

 

http://www.stpaul.gov/bikeprojects
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